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Southside A’s  

2016 Board of Directors* 
 

Officers: 

Director: Jason Carne*     770-500-4171 

28modela@att.net    

Vice-Director: Jim Wingo*    404-683-7344 

nosomi2@gmail.com 

Rec. Secretary/ Corr. Secretary:  

                         Jim Johnston*        678-423-4344 

                  jamesrj@charter.net 

Treasurer:     Cheryl Simpson*    770-463-5833 

simp94@bellsouth.net 

 

Past Dir./Advisor:  Bob Simpson 

Simpson.tractorworks@yahoo.com 

Committee Chairpersons: 
 

Newsletter:           Gwyneth Shotwell* 
                                 (Mike Shotwell, unpaid consultant) 

Tech Co-chairs:   Jim Johnston/Tom Romine* 

Membership:      Jackie Johnston 

Activities Director: Dick Carne 

Historian/Scrapbook: Ann Hunter  

Mileage keeper:               Eugene Willingham 

Website Team:  

     Webmaster: Pat Tyler* 

     Art Direction: Mike Shotwell 

Visit our website! 
 

Southsideas.com  

 

 

 

  

 

  2016 Southside A’s Club Events  
 

August 6 Moonlight Tour 

September 2-4 Fun With Dick & Jane Tour,  
Rome, GA 

September 10 International Model A Day – 
Romines are making a plan :-) 

October 27-29 Sweet Home Alabama Tour, with 
CAMAFC, Tuscaloosa, AL 

November TBD Southside A’s Annual Meeting 

December 2-3 Madison Tour of Homes 
 

2016 Events of Interest  
 

September 16-17 Model A Day at the Gilmore 

September 17 Annual Smith & Jones Swap Meet, 
West Columbia, SC. Sponsored by the 
Palmetto A’s 

September 19-22 MARC National Tour –  
Hudson Valley, NY 

October 5-8 Hershey Swap Meet, Hershey, PA 
 

Editor’s Notes:   

Wouldn’t we all like to be like this lovely lady below, basking 

on a breezy beach with your loyal Fido by your side?  Ah, the 

“dog days” of summer, indeed. 

But we still have fun things to see and do to take our minds 

off the heat (we hope!). 

Be sure to read about the upcoming events for the months 

ahead, and check out Ben Bohanan’s tips on keeping your 

Model A cool as well. 

--Gwyneth Shotwell 
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mailto:jamesrj@charter.net
mailto:simp94@bellsouth.net
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Happy Birthday!  Happy  Anniversary!  

  
1st    – Rick Horne 27th  –  Ken & Patsy Riley 
9th    – Pat Tyler 10th –  Mike & Carole Foran 
10th – Charlie Biggs  
11th – Tina Carne  
11th –  Jack Miller  
12th –  Pam Tyler  
13th –  Dick Carne  
15th  -  Jim Hunter  
29th  – Johnnie Hobbs  
31st  – Richard Sewell  

 

 

Notes from Our Director 

Hello everyone,  

Would you rather be hot or cold?  I am sure that many of you have been asked this question 

before.  My response has always been “Cold”.  Putting on another layer, or attempting to snuggle 

up with Tina to warm up, is easier than trying to find ways to beat this summer heat.  As we 

enter into August, I always start to look forward to the beginning of fall and its cooler, less humid 

conditions.  We have many exciting activities coming up this fall and I am looking forward to 

getting back out on the road with my “A”. 

It is always hard to come up with activities for July and August.  Between the heat and the fact 

that many folks are busy with family vacations and other obligations, it is not surprising that 

we did not have a large turn out for our tour of Stately Oaks on July 9th.  Those who attended 

were treated to a very nice tour of the antebellum home and grounds in Jonesboro.  If you have 

not been to Stately Oaks, I encourage you to drop by and take a tour.  During the month of 

August, Stately Oaks, will showcase Victorian Mourning.  The entire house as well as the docents 

will be dressed in black and will demonstrate funeral history and practices of the 1800s.  Sounds 

like a good way to say goodbye to summer 2016! 

As for our club’s monthly activity, Gwyneth and Mike have put together a “moonlight tour” for 

August 6th.  We did this last year and it turned out to be a very nice event.  Gwyneth has already 

sent out an email reminder and there are details in this edition of the newsletter.  The fall 

activities include the following:  For September, Dick and his group are putting the final touches 

on our annual “Fun with Dick and Jane” tour.  In October, we have been invited to join the 

Central Alabama group for another “Sweet Home Alabama” tour.  Looking forward to seeing you 

at the next event. 

 

-Jason Carne 
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AUGUST 6, 2016 – ANNUAL “MOONLIGHT TOUR” 

 

 

Plans are set for out trip to Milner, GA, and a 

fantastic Southern buffet at Tim’s Lighthouse. 

 

 

 

MEETING PLACE:  Parking lot of Publix at the south end of Peachtree City, in the Wilshire Pavilion. 

TIME:  4:00 PM, with a 4:15 departure. 

RSVP:  Thursday, August 4.  We want to give the restaurant a good idea of the size of our group. 

 Gwyneth – gwynshot@aol.com or 770-463-2630. 

  

 

 

August 7 is National Lighthouse Day! 

Our visit to Tim’s Lighthouse will be a nice way to commemorate 

this day in 1789 when the ninth act of the new Congress 

established federal control of the nation’s lighthouses, recognizing 

their great importance.  Even though it is not an “official” holiday, 

we can still salute this significant part of our maritime history. 

 

 

September 10, 2016 

International Model A Day 
Stay tuned for details of an outing to commemorate International Model A 

Day.  As they have the past couple of years, Tom & Liz Romine are cooking up 

a plan for marking this important day. 

      

 

 

mailto:gwynshot@aol.com
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Stately Oaks Tour 
 On Saturday, July 9, an intrepid group of Southside A-ers defied the moist and toasty atmosphere to enjoy a 
half-day of local history.  Jason and Tina Carne arranged for us to tour the plantation home of Stately Oaks in 
historic Jonesboro, complete with authentically costumed docents to lead the way.  

 The Shotwells began the morning breakfasting at 
the Broadway Diner in Fayetteville, joined by Tom & Liz 
Romine in their lovely Victoria.  Although the Romine’s 
did not attend the tour, we sure enjoyed having them take 
us up on our early-bird start to the day! 

 We met up at the government center up the road with 
several other members of the club in their Model As and 
followed our leader, Dick Carne for the drive to Jonesboro.  We 
were met there by Jason and Tina and their little charge, Gary, 
who is rapidly becoming a Model A enthusiast…just look at him 
honk the ahooga horn!   

 We learned that Stately Oaks was built in 1839, four 
miles from its present location. The Ford Motor Company 
having purchased the land on which the home stood in the 
1970s, offered to pay to have it relocated.  So the house was 
sawed in half, moved on two flatbed trucks, and put back 
together where it stands today.  It has been impressively 
furnished with a full array of period artifacts that provides 
the visitor with a real feeling that they have stepped back in 
time.   

  The grounds have several period buildings, including 
a fun general store, as well as the remains of a chimney from 

the home of Margaret Mitchell’s great-grandfather, who owned a large plantation south of Jonesboro.  Gone with 
the Wind was set in Clayton County and Margaret grew up visiting relatives there and hearing all kinds of stories 
which planted the seeds for her epic novel. 

  Lunch at a friendly bistro nearby rounded out our adventure, and we parted company to head for the 
comfort of modern day air conditioning.  And, as they say, a good time was had by all! 

Attendees:  Jason & Tina Carne, with Gary; Dick Carne & Pam Rader; Pat & Pam Tyler; Steve & Barbara 
Searock; Mike & Gwyneth Shotwell; David & Dianne Gerken; Charlie Biggs & friend. 
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MAFFI – MODEL A DAY – September 16-18, 2016 

If  you find yourself meandering northward to Michigan this fall why not 

consider attending Model A Day at the Model A Ford Museum in Hickory 

Corners?  Lots of activities including Swap Meet, Seminars and Hall of Fame 

induction. Accommodations are available in nearby Kalamazoo.  For more 

details, check out the website at: 

MAFFI.org. 

 

 

 

 

 

Featured Photo of the Month: (As with 2015, we will be featuring photos that glorify the Model A in 

all its varied styles, and enhanced by beautiful or intriguing settings.  Keep track of your favorites throughout the 

year and we will once again take a tally and announce the winner for “Miss 2016.”)   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

AUGUST  
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Cooling tips for summer weather: 

Bentley Bohanan 

Guys call the shop daily to ask questions and catch us up on their Model A projects.  Of course, when the 

temperatures get close to 100◦ lots of thoughts turn towards the cooling systems.  Here are some tips. 

Fans.  There are several choices available. First is the original 2-blade steel fan.  These are now over 85 

years old and prone to crack and throw a blade. These must be inspected often for cracks. They are almost 

always cracked at the leading edge of the blade near the nut. Next up is the replacement aluminum two-

blade fan.  These are excellent replacements, and we have used hundreds of them.  Your next choice is a 

steel four-blade fan. These are also good replacements but I have read where they actually pull a little more 

power from the engine to move the same amount of air.  If you don’t mind the non-original look I have 

heard that the modern six-blade fan is the most efficient and an excellent replacement for a touring engine.  

Whatever your choice, be sure and install properly. 

 

 

 

 

 

Fan Belt.  Check your Fan Belt often for cracks or wear. Stay away from “Cogged” belts, they will be noisy. 

You will think the noise is your alternator or generator, no it’s the cogged belt. 

Water Pump.  Not much to go wrong here. If your water pump is leaking, you can either rebuild it 

yourself or by a new one. Either way, be sure to get a modern seal, and don’t mess with the original style 

packing.  I’ve seen water pumps with bad impellers, but this is rare. 

Coolant. I recommend mixing at least a half-gallon of anti-freeze/coolant with the water in your radiator. 

This will keep the water from becoming rusty inside your engine. If rusty water ends up on your paint or 

under the hood, it will stain.  It is worth some coolant to prevent this. 

Temperature Gauge.  This is a great idea. Although not original, it is good peace of mind to know what’s 

going on under the hood. Ideal running temperature will be less than 100◦ above the ambient outside 

temperature. 

Good luck with your cooling system this summer! 

 

 

 

The Tech Corner 

Radiator and fan options. 
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FASHION FINDS…  By Gwyneth Shotwell 

Vacationing in your Model A 

                   (Adapted from Patti Jones, MAFCA WEBSITE, Delineator, 1929) 

 
 
For the Model A Lady, a dust-proof tan feather- weight 
woolen coat is a must. This coat comes with a notched 
collar, adorned with stitching to match the pockets, and 
flared cuffs. Her cloche is tan, same as the coat and 
trimmed with ribbon. The color selection is neutral to 
blend with every color of the rainbow to match what 
dresses she has packed for the trip. 

 
For the man, it is suggested that he wear an all- purpose 
outfit to withstand the stress of long driving, or even 
changing of a tire on his roadster. His suit is double-breasted 
of imported wool tweed. With it, he's wearing a tan collar-
attached shirt, reddish-brown foulard tie, and tan soft-toed 
oxfords. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For a round of golf at a visiting country club, this 

Model A lady is wearing a pale pink angora blouse 

with matching cardigan for those cool mornings. Her 

skirt is a light-weight white  flannel. She's wearing lisle 

hose and brown and white shoes with rubber soles. Her 

cloche  is  made of pale pink felt to top off her golf  

ensemble. 

 

This man's golf suit is made of plain-color homespun 

brown wool. His jacket allows for ease of movement 

with a pleat at the back of the sleeve that has four 

buttons that really button at the cuff. His knickers are 

pleated at the waist for comfort. His brown golf shoes 

are complemented by his golf length honeycomb-

patterned stockings. 
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You are invited to the Tenth Annual Sweet Home Alabama Tour  
October 26-29, 2016 

The Tour will be conducted as a hub tour from Tuscaloosa, Alabama and will feature spectacular 

scenery, County back roads, and local attractions. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Registration will be on Wednesday, October 26th from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. in the motel registration 

room.  From 4:30 to 6:00 p.m., we will have an ice breaker at the motel to greet old friends and meet 

new ones that share the Model “A” Ford hobby.  

We have planned a great three day lineup of touring this year.  Thursday morning we’re off to tour 

the Mercedes-Benz Museum and Visitor’s Center.  After the tour we will continue to Moundville, AL 

for lunch and a tour of the Moundville Archaeological Park and Museum.  In the evening, you will be 

free to explore the many fine restaurants in the area.  A list of restaurants will be provided in the 

registration packet.   

Friday morning we're off to Carrollton, AL and a drive-by of the 

Pickens Co. Court House to see the famous face in the window.  We 

continue on to tour the U.S. Snag Boat Montgomery, and have lunch 

and tour the Aliceville Museum.  Supper again will on your own.   

On Saturday morning we will saddle up in that “ole” A Model for a 

tour of downtown Tuscaloosa, AL, the Paul W. “Bear” Bryant 

Museum, and the Alabama Museum of Natural History.  After lunch 

we continue on to the Warner Transportation Museum.  The day will 

end with the "Farewell Banquet," an evening of dining, fellowship, and 

door prizes.  

Call (205) 750-8384 and make your reservations directly with the Courtyard  (Host Motel) 4115 

Courtney Drive, Tuscaloosa, AL 35405. Overflow motel is the Fairfield Inn 4101 Courtney Drive, 

Tuscaloosa Al 35405 (205) 366=0900. Tell them you are with the Sweet Home Alabama Tour to get the 

special tour rate of $119.00 plus tax per night (this includes breakfast).  The cutoff date for the tour 

rate is September 1, 2016. The designed tow vehicle parking area will be located in the side parking lot 

of the K-Mart shopping center which is located ¼ mile south of the motel.  The Tour Registration Form 

is attached. 

  

If you have any questions, please contact: Gary Wheat at (205) 799-4887 

/wheatapp@charter.net, wheat1215@charter.net  

or Henry Hinds at (205)345-3246, (Cell) (205) 799-8307 / hhinds@jplett.com.  

  

Bring “Henry’s Finest” and get ready to do a lot of tire kicking, touring, and having a good old time 

on the “Model A Highway.”                   REGISTRATION FORM ON NEXT PAGE…. 

Mercedes Benz Museum 
Moundville Archeological Park 

Warner Transportation Museum 

mailto:wheatapp@charter.net
mailto:wheat1215@charter.net
mailto:hhinds@jplett.com
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2016 National Events  

MARC National Tour – Hudson Valley, NY – Sept.19-22, 2016 

Plan to attend this National Tour to the history-rich Hudson Valley in New York next 
fall.  Visit “old money” mansions, the U.S. Military Academy at West Point, and many 
other sites of the Revolutionary War. 

For non-car related activities you’ll find wineries and shopping among the offerings. 

Check out page 3 of the Sept-Oct, 2015 Model A News for more info. You can also go 
the the Hudson Valley Region’s website for updates and more. 

www.HudsonValleyMARC.org 

 

 

 

And looking ahead to 2017 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.hudsonvalleymarc.org/
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Items For Sale 

 FOR SALE: Safety Cones - 18" Reflective and 

Collapsible. These compact cones are perfect to 

keep in your Model A for all kinds of 

situations.  They are good quality and new in the 

box.  Limited Supply.  $10. each.      

HarrySaunders,  404-352-

2946 or w4kj@arrl.net. 

  

 

 FOR SALE:   6 volt electrical items:  

1-LED tail light Rt side Red/red, $23;  

1-LED 3rd light (Brakelighter), $45;  

1-Electric wiper motor, inside, chrome, $30;  

Sparton Horn Cover, Black Concept Paint, $10.  

Contact: Tom Romine: 770-527-4039              

ModelATom@comcast.net       

    FOR SALE: 1929 Tudor Sedan. A “9” out of 10. 

Located in Eastman, GA. “Iris” is a great ride.  

Would like offers around $14K. 

Contact: Bobby Ray Holland - 478-231-8753    

 

FOR SALE: 1930 Tudor, completely restored. 

Engine has not run in years, but is complete.  

Includes numerous parts, both engine and body.  

Restoration photos also included.   Asking 

$15,000. Contact: Chuck Panzarella,  

770-463-4340  Cpanzarella1@att.net 

 

FOR SALE:  THE RESTORER MAGAZINE 179 

issues, 1975-2013. All years are not complete, but 

all copies are in “as new” condition. $500.00 for all, 

or I may consider discussing other sales. 

Contact Jim Langley at  jrpdl57@gmail.com or call 

(706) 289-6014, Phenix City, AL 

FOR SALE:  1930 Georgia License Plates.  

Unrestored and Restored. Singles, pairs, and 

sequentially numbered plates available. Email Jim 

Hunter at  ytguy@aol.com or call (770) 719-4742 

 

FOR SALE:  THE RESTORER MAGAZINE 179 

issues, 1975-2013. All years are not complete, but 

all copies are in “as new” condition. $500.00 for all, 

or I may consider discussing other sales. 

Contact Jim Langley at  jrpdl57@gmail.com or call 

(706) 289-6014, Phenix City, AL     

Club Items 

Shirts and Hats 
We have Vendors that supply embroidery for 

hats and shirts.  If you are interested contact 

Eugene Willingham @ 770-253-6518 or        

eewill@numail.org         

Name Tags  are available by contacting  

Teri  Besch at 770-487-9215 

 or  besch105@comcast.net 

 

 

 

 

Remember:  There is almost no limit to what you 

can have embroidered.  Use your imagination, 

talk to Eugene and see what you can come up 

with. 

mailto:w4kj@arrl.net
mailto:ModelATom@comcast.net
mailto:Cpanzarella1@att.net
mailto:jrpdl57@gmail.com
mailto:ytguy@aol.com
mailto:jrpdl57@gmail.com
mailto:eewill@numail.orgt
mailto:besch105@comcast.net
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Club Banners:  We have designed a Club 

Banner to display on your car when touring 

or just to hang in your shop.   Call Jim 

Johnston @ (678) 423-4344 or 

jamesrj@charter.net 

 

 

 

               

     
 

 
 

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:jamesrj@charter.net
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              Invitation to join Model “A” Restorers Club 
(Membership in Southside A’s requires membership in MARC, as well.) 

MODEL “A” RESTORERS CLUB 
6721 Merriman 

Garden City MI 48135 

(734) 427-9050 office 

(734) 427-9054 fax 

modelarestorers@sbcglobal.net 

Membership Application 

2015 Dues- New or Renewals 
 ( ) US Membership $45.00 ( ) US & Canada Air Mail $55.00 ( ) International $61.00 

 

IMPORTANT: Make checks payable to Model “A” Restorers Club (M.A.R.C.) 

 

All Memberships from outside the U.S. are to be remitted by International Money Orders in U.S. Funds 

(drawn on U.S. Bank) or credit card. And a personal check drawn on U.S. bank (U.S. funds must stamped on 

check.) 

 

CREDIT CARD INFORMATION: 
(  ) Visa (  ) Master Charge or (  ) Discover Credit Card ( ) American Express 

#______________________________________ 

 
EXP Date_____             CVV2 Code #_________             Phone # ____________________________ 

(Last 3 numbers on back of Credit Card) 

 

Membership #___________________ E-mail________________________ 

Name: __________________________________________________ 

Address: ________________________________________________ 

City: ______________________ State: ___________ Zip: _________ 

I give permission to publish my phone number in the future MARC Membership Rosters: 
(  ) Yes (  ) No     Phone: _________________________ 

I give permission to publish my email in the future MARC Membership Rosters: 
(  ) Yes (  ) No     Email: _________________________ 

 
With your membership you will receive a club membership I.D. card and the Model “A” News, our BI-monthly 

club magazine. In addition, each member is entitled to a free 40 word classified ad in each issue of our 

international publication, the Model “A” News  

(A good source of parts and information you may need for your car). 

 

 

Model A Restorers Club Purpose: 

The purpose of the Model “A” Restorer’s Club is to encourage its members to acquire, preserve, restore, exhibit, 

and make use of the Model “A” Ford vehicles (models 1928-1931) and all things pertaining to the historical 

information, and to promote the introduction of ideas and fellowship among its members.  

The Southside A’s Newsletter: 

The Southside A’s Newsletter is published monthly by the Southside A’s Model A organization, members of 

the Model “A” Restorers Club, and is distributed by the club’s members and selected others. Non-copyrighted 

materials contained herein may be reprinted if credited to The Southside A’s Newsletter.  Reprints of 

copyrighted articles must have the approval of the original author.  Views expressed herein do not necessarily 

reflect the views of the Southside A’s Board of Directors or the National Model “A” Restorers Club.  

mailto:modelarestorers@sbcglobal.net
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